DODGERTOWN SAC MEETING NOTES

October 19, 2016

Members in attendance: Stacey Miller, Taylor Caldwell, Denise Swanigan, Mrs. Traci Harrell, Mrs. Bethany Cofressi, Mrs. Ginny Shaler

Faculty: Ashley Dawid, Thomas Stull, Suellen Wright, Irene Testa, Judy Forgham, Melissa Deluca, Jessica Cantlon, Kathryn Kasper, Hillary Ryan, Alexandra Sloan, Kathleen Wood, Emilio Gonzalez, Elizabeth Tetreault

Parents: Margaret Ingram, Edah Rodriguez, Amy Caldwell, Sue Carroll, Krystal Caulo,

Community Members: Bev Robison

Stacey Miller called the meeting to order at 8:05 A.M.

The motion was made by Mrs. Cofressi to accept the minutes for our previous September meeting. Mrs. Shaler seconded. Vote was unanimous.

Agenda: See Attached Copy

Election of Executive Board: No elections were made to the Student Advisory Council board.

Treasury Report:

As of 10/19/16, there is \$5,763.95 in the SAC budget.

Request for Funds: Ms. Sloan, a fourth grade teacher, came to the meeting requesting supplies for her grade level.

1. Time for Kids magazines are implemented as extra resources in the classrooms. These magazines are a great way to expose our students to more nonfiction materials while keeping them up to date on events in the world around them. The price for these magazines are: \$307.74

Mrs. Harrell made the motion to accept the request of funds for Time for Kids magazines in the 4th grade classrooms. Mrs. Cofressi seconded this motion. Vote was unanimous.

2. Recess Equipment: She has listed basketballs, hulla hoops, jump ropes, and a cart to carry the equipment to and from the classroom. The price is: \$174.06

Mrs. Shaler made the motion to accept the request for funds for recess equipment in the 4th grade classrooms. Mrs. Cofressi seconded. Vote was unanimous.

Total: \$481.80

Princiapal's Report:

We have some exciting things happening at Dodgertown!

- PTO brought breakfast today so a HUGE thank you goes out to Mrs. Cofressi and Mrs. Shaler for their generosity.
- We had a full house at Bring Your Parent to Breakfast on September 30th!
- Hurricane Matthew did not stop us from participating in National Walk to School Day on October 5th. We had over 100 students, teachers, and community members contribute to make this day successful.
- Lynn Mueller, author of <u>Herbert the Hedgehog</u>, presented to students in Library/Media on October 18th.
- Several of our teachers will be completing professional development with the Florida
 Diagnostic & Learning Resources System (FDLRS) on CHAMPS, a proactive and positive
 approach to classroom management. These strategies will be used in model classrooms
 around our school.
- The Differentiated Accountability Team (DA Team) will be completing walkthroughs on October 24th from 8:15-12.
 November 4th, dental screenings will be completed. From there, sealants will be included for those who qualify.
- iReady, a research-based, supplemental program that we implement, is used consistently across the district. It teaches to the students' strengths and struggles in the areas of Language Arts and Mathematics.

Presentations:

- Mr. Gonzalez presented data on disciplines and referrals across the school.
- Mrs. Tetreault discussed school-wide attendance data. This data is presented by grade level in the front office.

Parent Questions/Concerns: None

NEXT SAC MEETING WILL BE HELD ON Thursday, November 17, 2016 AT 5 P.M. IN THE MEDIA CENTER.

Motion to adjourn meeting

Stacey Miller adjourned the meeting at 8:35 A.M.